

120 State Street Albany, New York 12207 Office: (518) 462-7448

Fax: (518) 462-0790 nystpba@nystpba.org

## Memorandum of Opposition S589/A3806/A3116

THOMAS H. MUNGEER President

**ANDREW C. DAVIS**First Vice President

JOHN R. CLARK Second Vice President

ROGER L. RIUTTA Secretary & Troop B Delegate

CHARLES A. Di SANTO Treasurer

RYAN E. HADSALL Troop A Delegate

**JERED J. PORTER** Troop C Delegate

**DOMINICK PEDULLA** Troop D Delegate

JASON F. SHERIDAN Troop E Delegate

STEPHEN K. JOHNSTONE Troop F Delegate

DALE I. PALMER JR. Troop G & H Delegate

JONATHAN P. BRODY Troop K Delegate

PETER M. NUNZIATA Troop L Delegate/Sgt. at Arms

GINO B. O'LEARY Troop NYC Delegate

CHARLES W. MURPHY Troop T Delegate

JOHN J. CONBOY NCO West Delegate

ERIC V. TERRAFERMA
NCO East Delegate

DANIEL G. CHARLESON Officers Delegate

FREDERICK W. SCHEIDT Retiree Liaison

JOHN P. MORETTI JR. Retiree Legislative Liaison

RICHARD E. MULVANEY General Counsel

GORDON D. WARNOCK Political Director The PBA of New York State Troopers, representing more than 6,000 active and retired New York State Troopers, opposes legislation regarding the sale and delivery of alcohol by on-premise licensees.

During the Covid-19 pandemic of 2020, the Governor of New York and the New York State legislature temporarily allowed the SLA to allow on-premise licensees to provide alcohol for both delivery and take out. During the height of the pandemic, this regulatory change was an attempt to financially assist the restaurant industry that was directly impacted by the pandemic restrictions that initially closed and then severely limited these businesses.

While well-intentioned and helpful to these businesses, the overall impact of these loosened regulations has not been empirically analyzed. The vast majority of customers have complied with the spirit of the law; however, numerous incidents have occurred with these "to-go" beverages being consumed in the vehicle after being picked up.

The pandemic complicates the analysis of the impact these regulatory changes have on the safety of the motoring public in New York State. The average miles driven during 2020 are drastically reduced by the pandemic restrictions. However, the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration (NHTSA) has released data from the first half of 2020. Their numbers indicate that while miles driven was down approximately 20%, there were disturbing trends in the increase of impaired driving; additionally, the data noted the increase of drivers under the influence of alcohol was increased at emergency rooms and trauma centers.

The PBA of NYS Troopers believes it is premature to pass legislation that would make these regulatory changes permanent. The collection and analysis of the data should be completed to see if these disturbing trends have increased, thereby posing a significant threat to public safety.